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mental health clinicians, nurses, and social workers on cases relating to Pacific

patients.

REGULATING HEALTH PROFESSIONALS AND ENSURING COMMITMENT TO
CULTURAL COMPETENCY

101. The Health Practitioners Competence Assurance Act 2003 reinforces the
importance of cultural competence by stating that health professionals are to
“set standards of clinical competence, cultural competence (including
competencies that will enable effective and respectful interaction with Maori),

and ethical conduct to be observed by health practitioners of the profession”.

102. Furthermore, the Royal Australian and New Zealand College of Psychiatrists in
relation to the work of the Royal Commission of Inquiry encourages its members

to, | quote:

a) Acknowledge the ongoing impact of past mental health practices, and commit to
learning from them, with continued vigilance of current practices to prevent harm to
people with a mental iliness, and commitment to including, in the core psychiatry
training curriculum, relevant facts about past harmful practices and evidence of

their ongoing impact.

b) Commit to developing strategies to reach out to communities which may still feel
the impact of past harmful practices, and continually improve them by establishing

close relations, dialogue, and partnership.

c) Commit to equipping psychiatrists to be sensitive when dealing with patients
affected by harmful practices in the past, and to understand the consequences of

traumatic memories in the present.

d) Expect psychiatrists to show leadership, empathy, and understanding regarding

past harmful practices, and to support any healing initiatives.

e) Encourage people to openly discuss and acknowledge the past, without any

thought of retribution or litigation.

103. This information and more can be found online at www.ranzcp.org. The

regulations on upholding cultural competence already exist in the health
profession. Ensuring consistent commitment to cultural competence requires
collaboration with Pacific and Maori health professionals and mandatory

completion of relevant training.
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Statement of Truth

This statement is true to the best of my knowledge and belief and was made by me
knowing that it may be used as evidence by the Royal Commission of Inquiry into
Abuse in Care.

Signed: GRO-C

Dated: 12.07.2021
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or

(tick) if you are happy for your identity to be known

Signed: | GRO-C

Date: 12.07.2021
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